
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bishop’s Visit 
The Rt. Rev. Paul-Gordon Chandler, the Bishop of the Episcopal Church in Wyoming 

will be visiting St. Thomas' Episcopal Church on June 24th & June 25th.  

We will have a BBQ on Saturday Night, the 24th @ 6:00. Hamburgers donated. Please 

bring a side dish. 

Sunday we will have a Cake Reception after the Morning Services to celebrate Pamela 

Glasser’s Deacon Ordination. 

 
 

 

Adeline Ross Memorial Scholarship Recipients 2023  

Susan Bodar, Chairman of the St. Thomas’ 

Scholarship Committee, presented Adeline Ross 

Memorial Scholarships to DHS graduating seniors 

(L to R) Andrea Witonski, Maren Baker and Sienna 

Seabolt. Each student will receive $1,000 upon 

proof of their enrollment in a post-secondary 

school. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations Jennet and Pat Ballinger  
St. Thomas' Episcopal Church is so proud and 
honored to have this amazing couple as part 
of our Church Family.  
They have impacted countless lives over the 
years. For their collective impact in enriching 
the Dubois community by helping youth reach 
their full potential, they are named the 
honorees of the Boys & Girls Club of Dubois’ 
4th Annual Awards & Recognition Breakfast to 
be held Tuesday, June 27, at the National 
Museum of Military Vehicles. 
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   Congratulations Pamela 

                                Pamela Glasser will become an Episcopal Deacon at      
High Ordination Mass on Sunday, June 25th @ 10:00 am. 

Deacons are often envisioned as the bridge between the world and the 

church’ bringing awareness of the needs of the world into the church, 

and taking the church out to meet the needs of the world.  

Theirs is a ministry of Justice. 

It is also the role of the Deacon to organize people of the church to 

join them in this work. 
Please Join Us in Celebrating this AMAZING ACHEIVEMENT!!! 

Information taken from WY Diocese Website  



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Thursdays in the Summer: 

Open Church: 
6:00 pm-7:00 pm 

Jammin @ St. Tom’s  
St. Thomas’ Coffee Room 

7:15 pm-9:15 pm 

 

Growing Hope 
The Community Garden at St. Thomas’ Church 

 is coming to life.  
A Greenhouse has been built to grow fresh produce for the Food Bank, and 

outdoor raised beds will be planted again as “Picket Pins” seem to have 
moved out!! 

Boys and Girls Club and Lights On youth have already decorated pots to add 
bright color, and will help in the Garden. This invitation is made to ALL in 

Dubois to help us cover the wire fence on the highway with ribbons of many 
colors. Each piece of ribbon will have a positive hope, written in permanent 

marker by individuals, and carried in God’s wind this summer.  

A Grand Opening, refreshments, and fence 
ribbons, this Sunday, June 4th, 2:00 – 5:00 
Ribbons are available – call 455-2313. If not able to come on June 4th, you can drop 

finished ones off earlier at the Church Office, or add them later! 

Lastly, volunteers to help in the garden, even for a few hours, are welcome. 
And needed. Call Mary Ellen at 455-2182. A few raised beds may be 

available to adopt if you will “grow a little extra” to share!   

Help us Grow Hope! 

Pastoral Report Spring/ 

Summer 2023 
As we transition from Springtime to Summer, may 

we continue to keep the following St. Thomas’ 

members in our daily prayers and thoughts: 

Kay Jacoby, whose son Miles passed on April 28 

following a lengthy illness. Kay had been his care 

provider over recent years with unrelenting strength 

and devotion. 

We welcome Larry and Kathy Treanor back from 

extended time away in North Carolina and Florida 

with family only to return with ‘injuries and 

illnesses. May the warmth of the summer sun 

continue to head and rejuvenate them back to 

health. 

Prayer thoughts also go out to Jerry Falco and Mary 

Ellen Honsaker both successfully recovering from 

elective surgery. 

May Peace and Health remain with each of our 

church family during these warm summer months 

filled with activities and outdoor living. 

Sandy Lahr, Pastoral Coordinator 

Thank you to Jean Ensor and her 

daughter Molly Shore, for the 

BEAUTIFUL Dining Table. It is a 

perfect fit in the 

Coffee Room Library. 

Please sign up for the 

3rd Quarter 

Fellowship and Flowers. 

Sign -up sheets in the Coffee Room. 

 
Church Office Hours: 

Tuesday through Thursday 

9 am-noon and 1-4 pm 

Church Office Phone: 

307-455-2313 

Parish Administrator: 

Martha Bridge 

St. Thomas’ email:  

stthomas.wy@gmail.com 

Food Bank email:  

stthomas.fb@gmail.com 

Website:  stthomasdubois.org 

Vestry Members: 

Senior Warden: Sue Bodar  
Junior Warden:  Jennifer Marshal- 

Weydeveld 

Treasurer:  Kate Falco  

Clerk: Mary Ellen Honsaker 

Members: Twila Blakeman, Nancie Vion-

Loisel John Angst, Sherly Isaly 
 


